Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Minutes

May 13, 2013

The meeting was called to order at 3PM, after which the group recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Two new members were introduced. They are Jhan Lees, and Joe Stingle.

Guest Speaker, Bob Wesch, from the Emergency Operations Center was our guest speaker. He reminded us that the official hurricane season will begin on June 1, 2013 and go through November 30, 2013.Sugarmill Woods is in an evacuation zone. There is a special needs shelter in Lecanto at the Renaissance Center. One must preregister to use the site. He reminded us that everyone needs a disaster kit and reentry tags. The tags are available at the EOC. There is a reverse Code Red system that warns residents of impending storms. In order to receive such notice, sign-up is necessary.

The April minutes are on the website.

R. Kessinger presented his report as follows: We received $50 in donations and spent $14.84. Therefore the April 30, 2013 balance is $4,317.56.

The center brake light burned out. It has been replaced. The hand held radio is back. Be sure to take it with you when you do a house check. It should be charged on Wednesday night and over the weekend. The car will go in for regular maintenance on June 28.

There is no need to do all the house checks. See when the last walk around was done and decide accordingly. Every house should be walked around at least once a week.

The only reported crime in April was a burglary on Viburnam Ct.

The statistics for April are as follows:



Man Hours:


313



Miles:



3309



Security Checks:

216



Construction Sites:

39



Utilities:


586

Craig Blaine had back surgery.

Tom Okimoto passed out information on identity theft to those who missed his March presentation. He then spoke about the problems of identity theft.

The next meeting will be on Monday, September 9, 2013. The meeting was adjourned at 3:45 after a motion made by R. Gardner and seconded by M. Eisner unanimously passed.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner, Secretary
